
   Minutes of the Executive Committee Meeting of the Leander       
Sea Scout Group held at HQ on Monday 23rd April 2012

Present
Robin Burr, Nigel Duffin, Les Lidington, Karen Loizou, Paul Lomas-Clarke, Dick Riches, Clare Talman, Richard Wallington

Apologies 
Simon Biddulph, Lucy Burrow, Penny D’Souza, Fiona Firth, Andrew Jackson, Keith Maund, 
Minutes
The minutes of the last meeting held on 13 February were approved.
Matters arising
Nigel said that progress on resolving issues regarding subs has been

very encouraging.

Gift Aid claims are now up to date and Penny will next be addressing the 2011-2012 claim in the next few weeks.


Andrew has written to the Gosling Foundation and is seeking a meeting with them.


Nigel reported that supplying hot water to all the basins in the toilets will cost in excess of £2k. The plumber will give a full quote if we indicate we are likely to proceed. There followed some discussion on cheaper alternatives e.g. supplying one basin in each toilet with hot water via a freestanding electric heater. Paul agreed to have a look at what could be done.
Section
The following section reports were submitted before the meeting but 
   Reports 
not discussed at the meeting.
Section report : Beaver Colony – 15 April 2012
At the end of last term four beavers moved up to cubs (James Wallington, Tom Williams, Kitty Finnie and Sam Stewart).  

The focus for the previous term was the Animal Friend activity badge.  The colony visited Pets at Home in New Malden and learnt about how to take care of different pets.

The beavers also worked on the Outdoor challenge badge.  For this they learnt about what to take on a trip to various different environments and learnt how to tie different knots (thanks to Russell Constable).  They took part in an adventure trail / treasure hunt in Canbury Gardens.

Completing the Outdoor challenge enabled eight beavers to receive the Chief Scout Bronze Award.

Swimming continues to run twice per term at Teddington pool.  Generally 10-12 beavers attend the sessions, with those who do making steady progress towards their stage 1 and 2 badges.  The swimming sessions are supported by Dick Garnish.

District events attended during the term were a panto performance of Jack and the Beanstalk in January.  This was followed in February with the science / experimenting event and the Explorer event in March.

The colony expects to remain at 24 in the next term and is planning to complete the Health Eating, Health and Fitness and Creative badges.  There will be a jubilee and Olympic theme to many of the activities.

I am also very pleased to note that a parent has volunteered to take up the post of Assistant Beaver Scout Leader.  Ben Brickwood, father of Sam, will hopefully be officially joining the beaver colony leadership team soon.

Section report: Cubs - Summer Term 2012

Register – We have 30 Cubs including 4 who have come up from Beavers and one new cub, Eleanor Pullen.  

We are expecting to lose 6 Cubs to Scouts at the end of this term and gain 6 from Beavers.

We have 1 x CSL and 5 ACSLs.  Rick has stepped down for the time being as he will be away for most of the summer.

16 Cubs represented Leander at the St Georges Day Parade.  Ralph Talman won best-presented Cub judged by Robin & Aden.  Kitty Finnie & Eleanor Pullen won best marching as judged by Karen. Georgie Yelland was our flag bearer.

As it is Olympic Year we are working on the Fitness Challenge Badge and the Athletics Activity Badge. We are also instigating a policy of first aid training at least every year outside of any badge work, encompassing basic DRAB routine and how to deal with cuts.  Sara Boss will be here to run the DRAB together with Joe from St John who will have an ambulance in the yard in-between the boats…

Normal work on swimming badges will also continue at Teddington Pool.

We will be playing in the district five a side tournament on May 13th led by Steve Allan.  

The whole pack will be visiting the last lock on the Thames at Richmond on 16th May.  There is a risk assessment for this event and we will need the use of 30 bouyancy aids for the Cubs and up to 10 for the adults.

Other activities this term include a firelighting competition on 13th June.  (We will need to move the boats out of the yard for the evening here).  We will be going to Thames Young Mariners again as it was voted ‘best fun’ and also we are very grateful to Robin and the team who will be taking the Cubs out on the river with the Explorers/Scouts on 11th July.

We would very much like to visit a Hindu/Sikh/Buddhist place of worship but are finding it hard to find a local one that is willing to have 30 cubs running around it. If anyone has any contacts here, please let me know. 

 Financial
Paul had previously distributed an Accounts Summary for the year ending 05.04.12 and this was discussed.

Karen confirmed that from the money received from the Police and BMW for the Great River Race, £240 per boat was for the GRR entry fee, with the remainder being a donation ‘for the use of the boats’.


Paul queried the expenditure on uniforms, and Karen confirmed that approximately £2k worth is held in stock.


Regarding subs, Karen said that the families who have overpaid have now been identified and something like £1100 is due to be re-paid.

Overall the year end accounts showed a balance of about £16k, with immediate expense of approximately £1100 for subs, £1500 for boat insurance and £700 for buildings insurance.


A further £3k in Gift Aid should be available in about 3 months.

Regarding grants, Andrew confirmed that we should hear from the Lottery Fund shortly confirming £10k for the skylights. Dick has received a quote for these at £10, 800 including vat, and will be coordinating with the contractor to undertake this work.


£1k has been awarded by RBK for equipment, and Karen/Robin will be managing that purchase.


Regarding the RN Fund application, Karen suggested holding this until the end of summer.


Paul is now in a position to get the accounts inspected, and he has now also drafted an outline budget for next year.
Trustees
(Note: the Trustees of the charity Leander (Kingston) Sea Scout Group are the members of the Executive Committee.)

Nigel reported that although we have filed regular and up to date accounts to the Charity Commission, we have not been fulfilling all the requirements for the Trustees’ Annual Report as set out in The Charities (Accounts and Reports) Regulations 2008.


There is a need to submit a trustees report as well as the accounts, and Nigel distributed a draft report that he had prepared together with a copy of the legal requirements for the annual reports. This draft was agreed and a Trustees Report will be presented at the AGM together with the accounts.

A couple of questions were raised which will be addressed by Robin at an upcoming County meeting. These were are the Trustees covered by SA insurance, and is it common practice by other groups to show all members of the Executive, including leaders as trustees.

Annual
The date of the AGM was agreed as Monday 18 June (not 14 May as  

    General
originally shown).
        Meeting


Building
Dick said that the minor outstanding jobs were in hand but largely waiting for improved weather. He noted that rainwater was dripping from the balcony down the brickwork and will investigate. 

.
Regarding the climbers on the brickwork at the back, Dick said that he would check with the households concerned. He also said that access may be required in the same area if scaffolding is needed that side for the skylights replacement work.

Paul said that he would follow up again regarding the flexible hosing on the boiler.
Safety
Nigel reported that he is still to resolve the back stairs emergency lighting problem.
Any Other     
Robin updated the Committee on the future gig project. He confirmed
Business           that Hercules will be sold, with Hermes will being used for the mould production, for which we will receive a credit on a new boat. It was expected that the first boat will be produced in the autumn.

It was agreed that Robin should obtain a quote for a new safety boat.


Dick said that the Guild would like a showcase in the Ward Room. This was agreed.

Dick also reported that the two wooden gigs should be stored on cradles on the floor as they risked becoming ‘banana’ shaped being hung as currently.


Karen reported a general tightening up on administration from District. She said that this would involve her in more admin e.g. appraisals.


Activity permits need to be updated for all personnel; members of the Executive (as Trustees) will now need to be CRB checked; and in future there will be no section assistants – all should be full adult uniformed leaders.

Future Dates
18 June


Annual General Meeting


To be advised

Next Executive Committee meeting

